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 Welcome to our Winter Newsletter 
Hullbridge Parish Council would like to wish you all a 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year. 
Co-Option 

The Parish Council would like to take this opportunity 
to thank Mrs. Lesley Spencer for all her input as she 
has decided to stand down as a Member of the 
Parish Council. We would like to welcome Danny 
Gatehouse who has been co-opted onto the Parish 
Council at the November Full Council meeting.   

Parcels for the Elderly (80+)  
The Parish Council will be sending out over 160 
parcels to Residents who are 80 and over, so please 
make sure you or someone you know are on our list.  

  Kendal Park Nature Reserve 
We have carried out  a lot of work  in the Reserve 
and this will continue next year. We have split the 
meadow into different areas, some will be cut 
regularly and others will be left and cut once or twice 
a year  also seeded so the wildflowers can  increase 
and diversify. We will know if our funding bid to 
refurbish the pond has been successful or not by the 
end of this year.  We hope to split the pond area so 
we have a nature pond where pond dipping can take 
place also a boggy area. Having both types of 
habitats will encourage all types of wildlife.  

Malyons Farm Development  
We have had a meeting with the Developers and will 
continue to work with them to make sure the 
development of 500 units will be delivered to the 
highest level and best for the Community with the 
right facilities and locations to promote Community 
cohesion. We will provide local knowledge and raise 
residents concerns so any issues are hopefully 
resolved. View Developers Community Engagement 
leaflet / response form once released—http://
www.hullbridgepc.co.uk/proposed-housing-in-hullbridge/ 
Street Lights—Report defective lights to the Clerk. 
 
 

Hullbridge Parish 
Council’s  

Christmas  Fayre &    
Light Switch ON 

Saturday 2nd    
December 15.00-18.00hrs 
                       

Please see attached poster for details. 
Thank you to the HCA in providing a free Santa’s 
Grotto and helping with the event also to our other 
Sponsors.  We hope you enjoy this family event.  
 

The CAR PARK WILL BE CLOSED FROM 
16.00hrs on Friday 1st December and ALL 
vehicles must be removed.   
Limited parking for Blue Badge Holders only. 
Best Kept Frontage Competition - Due to a typo 
in the last Ripples 2nd Place was awarded to 183 
Ferry Road not 83 Ferry Road . 
Wheelchair Loan—Short Term   provided free,  
please contact  the Parish Council Office. 
Highway Issues  Please call Essex County 
Council on  0845 603 7631  
Rochford District Council—01702 546366 
Out of Hours Emergencies  01268 527317 
HARP (Helping Southend’s Homeless) Any 
donations of non-perishable items can be put in 
the collection box in the Parish Office. Info about 
the Charity http://www.harpsouthend.co.uk 
Citizens Advice Bureau -0344 477 0808, 
Monday to Friday 9.30am - 4pm  
http://www.citizensadvicerochford.org.uk  
Crime Stoppers—0800 555 111—Call 
anonymously with information about crime / anti 
social behavior.  
Police:Email:hullbridgenpt@essex.pnn.police.uk  
Mobile:07710046161 Tel: 101ext. 490535  
Heart Watch First Responders —Volunteers 
required. Any incidents please put on your lights 
so your location is easier to find for emergency 
services. Visit our Website -http://www.hullbridgepc.co.uk/ 

Facebook—https://www.facebook.com/Hullbridge-Parish-
Council-1544215995841235/ 

mailto:hullbridgenpt@essex.pnn.police.uk


 
Allot-
ments - 
we manage 
135 plots 
at the Low-
er Road 
Site & 
maintain 
the general 
areas/
Boundaries  

Play ar-
eas - we 
maintain 
the Green 
Gym  

Funding 
– we apply 
for funding 
also self-
fund addi-
tional facili-
ties / Ser-
vices for 
the Com-
munity.  

Rec 
Ground - 
Toilets, we 
pay for 
them to be 
opened/
shut and 
cleaned.  

Car 
parks - we 
maintain, 
pay rates/
lights and 
keep Pooles 
Lane car 
park “Free” 
to the pub-
lic.  

Street 
Lights - we 
maintain 
and pay the 
electricity 
for all the 
Street 
Lights in un
-adopted 
Roads.  

Public 
Footpaths 
- we main-
tain some 
of the foot-
paths (FP 
5 / FP 12 
and Su-
zanne’s 
Field)-(see 
our website 
for further 
details). 
We have 
just 
launched a 

 

 


